Foxholes with Butterwick Parish Council

Minutes to the meeting held on 15th September 2025 7:30pm

PRESENT: Chair Cllr D Eddy Cllr S Parker

Cllr A Scruton Cllr T Walker
Cllr P Warters Cllr D Clark

Clerk Mr C Adnitt / Mrs S Rounding

25/85 Apologies for Absence

None Received, all members in attendance

25/86 Declarations of Interests

No declarations of interest were received.

25/87 Public Comments (10 minutes)

No members of the public present

25/88 Co-option to Fill Vacancy

No applicants to date.

25/89 Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the meetings held on **28th July 2025** and **19th August 2025** were approved as a true and accurate record.

25/90 Matters arising from the Minutes (not on the agenda)

None

25/91 Speeding through the village

The Council discussed ongoing concerns about speeding within the village. It was noted that additional volunteers are required to support the existing Community Speed Watch group, as the current team is too small to provide regular coverage.

25/92 Consider updates to Website

Council are awaiting additional quotes to be received, to be reviewed at the next meeting.

25/84 Planning application

None received

25/84 Accounts to Pay and Financial Considerations

The following accounts were presented for payment:

Village Hall (Room Hire) £41.50

Nycil Payroll Services £189.05 (12.08.25)

Nycil Payroll Services £393.35 (15.09.25)

Clerks Expenses £19.80

YLCA (Job advert) £20

Cllr D Eddy Expenses £78.00

Which were approved by all.

25/85 Correspondence

None Received

25/85 Exchange of Information since the previous meeting

- Resolved to agree to a Donation of £100 towards the East Wolds Newsletter
- Cllr D Eddy to purchase an additional set of Christmas Tree Lights
- Councillors expressed they're thanks to the outgoing Clerk, Mr. C. Adnitt, for his dedicated service to the Parish Council over many years. Members recorded their appreciation for his commitment and support to the Council and the community.
- The Chairman, on behalf of the Council, also extended a warm welcome to the new Clerk, Mrs. S. Rounding, and looked forward to working with her.

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on 20th October 7:30

The Chairman closed the meeting at 20:17.